The Sale of Kilgarvan Presbytery and Lands

The decision to sell Kilgarvan presbytery was made in mid 2011 by St. Brendan’s Trust, on the advice of the Diocesan Property Committee, and in association with the administrator of the parish at the time, who had been in consultation with the Parish Pastoral Council. The house is no longer fit for purpose for the needs of modern day parish ministry. 
The property is owned by St. Brendan’s Trust, which is a Limited Company, incorporated on 19th May 1953. The Trust is the legal entity which holds Title to Catholic Church property in all 53 parishes of the diocese, including churches, presbyteries, schools, parish halls and land.   

St. Brendan’s Trust is also a registered charity and is subject to the requirements of the Charities Acts. All disposals of assets of a charity must have the approval of the Commissioners of Charitable Donations and Bequests, commonly known as “the Charity Commissioners”. Except in the case of a sale to another charity, all disposals must be at full market value. It is both a moral and legal requirement that the Diocese gets the best possible price for the property that the market can offer. 

The local GAA club have expressed an interest in the land as they seek to develop their adjoining facilities from land originally purchased from the parish in the 1970’s.  The Diocese acknowledges the merit and good intention of such efforts as being in the interests of the future sporting needs of the people of the community. 

The Diocese has an obligation to serve the best future needs of the faith community of the parish. There is a plan to provide a pastoral facility in Kilgarvan for the benefit of the parish. When St. Brendan’s Trust sells a property in any parish, the proceeds are utilised for the benefit of the Catholic community of that parish, and not for any wider diocesan purpose, so any monies accruing from the sale of this property are held for future ministry to the Catholic faith community of Kilgarvan. 

The sale of Kilgarvan Presbytery is in the hands of Mr. Tom Spillane, Auctioneer, Killarney on the instructions of the Diocesan Solicitor, Mr. Michael Larkin.
